SIOUX FALLS AREA PICKLEBALL
Board Meeting Minutes
Sunday December 4, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Bill Marlette.

The following board members were present:  Bill Marlette, Carla Dedula, Mike Thelen, Aaron Reiter, Monte Carda, Cole Angelo, Kay Faber, and David Flynt.  Absent:  Heather Sieve

OLD BUSINESS
· Last meeting’s minutes were reviewed.  Following discussion, Kay Faber motioned to approve the minutes.  Cole Angelo seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
· Treasurer Monte Carda went over the financial statements.  Following discussion, Mike Thelen motioned to approve the financial statements.  Aaron Reiter seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
 
ONGOING BUSINESS
· Kay Faber provided an update on the Tournament Committee.  
a. The Sanford Pentagon Tournament was held October 20-22.  The three-day tournament included 205 registrants from six different states and offered 22 divisions, including singles, youth doubles, gender doubles, mixed doubles, 50+ age divisions and a new event, skinny singles.
b. The silent auction during the Pentagon Tournament brought in $2,100, which will be divided equally between the Edith Sanford Breast Cancer Center and the Avera Breast Cancer Institute. 
· Carla Dedula provided an update on the League Committee.  
a. We had a total of 48 participants in the last league (24 in women’s league and 24 in mixed league), which ran from October 1 through November 19 at Linwood Church.
b. Carla has signed the contract with Linwood to do two more eight-week leagues Sundays beginning January 7 and finishing up May 5 (skipping Super Bowl Sunday and Easter).  Women’s league will run 4-6pm and mixed from 6:30-8:30pm)
c. The Match Pointe expansion is complete and Mike Thelen will be in charge of running leagues at Match Pointe through Match Pointe.  
· Carla Dedula provided an update on the Places to Play Committee.  
a. Match Pointe has a lot more open play times now that the expansion is done.
b. The growth of play at Special Olympics has been slow but players are showing up now and the courts have been pretty full with the exception of 6-9 Sunday nights.  Play times will change beginning in January.  We will still have Friday nights 5-9pm but will have numerous Saturday options January through April instead of Sundays.

· Aaron Reiter provided an update on the Membership/Engagement Committee.  
a. The fall potluck/social September 20th was very well-received.  We had a huge turnout.
c. Aaron conducted lessons at USF September 13.  Cole conducted lessons for 24 new members at Laurel Oaks September 18.
· Cole Angelo provided an update on the Communications Committee.  Club Membership has dipped but the Facebook group membership has had immense growth.

NEW BUSINESS
· This was Mike Thelen’s last meeting on the board as he is leaving his position January 1.  A new board member will be needed.  The board will look for applicants.  
· Aaron Reiter advised he would like to remain on the board another term but would like to have assistance with heading the Membership/Engagement Committee.  David Flynt will cochair the committee with Aaron.
· Heather Sieve advised the board ahead of the meeting that she would like to step down as chair of the Tournament Committee.  Kay Faber has agreed to lead that committee.
· Discussion was held on committee effectiveness.  It was decided that the Places to Play and League will be combined into one committee.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for March 12, 2023.

MEETING ADJOURNED
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.


Carla Dedula


________________________________________
Carla Dedula
SFAPA Secretary
